
Layton High School 

Community Council Mtg 

March 12, 2018 

Conference Room 

 

In attendance: Kathleen Wilcox, Steve Batchelor, Nancy George, Allyne Hall, Brad Nielsen, Ryck Astle, 

Brian Godfrey, Melanie Smith 

Excused: Julie Reynolds, Shannon Anderson, Mike Moss  

Discussion was held on upcoming Community Council Elections.  Intent to run information will be sent 

out April 9th-18th will be the time frame for parents to apply.  April 19th-29th will be the time frame to 

turn in and Ryck review applications.  Elections will be held May 4th-7th.   As of right now it looks like we 

will have 3 open spots needing to be filled.   

Discussion was held on the upcoming student walkout in support of Parkland School victims and 

survivors.  Guidelines are set and we are encouraging students and parents to download the SafeUT app.  

Brief discussion on how we could take this app and other videos to put towards the required school 

digital citizenship guidelines.  Maybe we could show a quarterly video during parent teacher 

conferences when the counselors do other presentations.   

Trustlands Money discussion on what we are able to approve.  Some changes needed to be made per 

information Mr. Astle received since our last meeting.  The drone for the Engineering Department is in 

pending status.  It will cost $1,000 a year for insurance, but it could possibly be covered by state risk 

management.  Mr. Astle is awaiting more information before this is given the green flag.   

The district will not be using Chromebooks but Webbooks instead.  We can cut the $5,000 from the 

English Department proposals and when the district brings in their Webbooks, the English department 

will be given the first ones.   

The IVC lab will be taken off the table saving another $32,000 from the proposed amount.  Ryck will 

assess any left over money the school may have at the end of the year and use that instead.  We will go 

ahead with a total of $11,000 for the music department Marimba,   Mr. Follet has about half of that 

from a purchase he was going to make last year but decided the Marimba was a better purchase for the 

program at this time.   The sound shell  is also a go. 

At this time all other funds were approved.  See February council minutes to see all proposed amounts.  

Council will meet again in April for final approval and signatures.   

Meeting adjourned. Next meeting will be held April23, 2018 @ 3pm in the Conference room.  

 


